DRAFT

FINANCE COMMITTEE
MINUTES

February 15, 2018
Regular meeting of the Finance Committee was held on Monday, February 15, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in Room #112, Town Hall with the following members present: P. Stasiukevicius, M. Trudell, J. Burke, E. Barmakian, T. Bowen, A. Flowers, A. Hamilton, P. Hinton, L. Huempfner, S. Lawson, J. Leith, R. Mariani, R. Nottebart and J. Vaillancourt. 7:35 p.m.-M. Clow. Also in attendance was Town Administrator J. Johnson, Town Accountant J. Cuneo,  Fire Chief T. Bailey, Recreation Director P. Shields.    
7:00 p.m. – Quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by the Chairman P.  Stasiukevicius   
Chairman’s Comments

 None
May 7, 2018 Spring Annual Town Meeting  
Cultural and Recreation Budgets  
Library – Present was S. Genovese, Library Director and D. McEhinney, Library Trustee. It was explained that the budget is pretty much level funded.  Walpole’s population is now over 25,000 residents, the State is requiring that the Library be open 3 additional hours each week.  Town has three years to implement this requirement.    Library plans to increase the hours that they are open  an additional one half hour each day.  They now open at 10:00 a.m. and the  plan is to open at 9:30 a.m.  This will cost approximately $9,000.  This change will need to be included in contract negotiations.  Next level requiring additional hours is a population of 50,000.  There are no plans to add additional employees.   The additional monies are not included in the current budget, but Town Administrator would like to bring it to the Committee’s attention.  Town has until September, 2020 to start to implement.      
Recreation – P. Shields, Recreation Director and B. Croak, Assistant Recreation Director  This budget is basically level funded and is depending on Revolving Funds for programs.  There are no increases in Revolving Funds.   They offer recreational and cultural events.  Salary line item is increased due to step and cost of living adjustments. Department requested an additional $20,000 for the lifeguards, Town Administrator has taken this out of  the budget.    Recreation Director is working with the Aquatics Director on this.  They plan to have lifeguards at Jarvis Farm, pond is safe and they are working to put in place a plan to open it to the public.  Postage account has been increased due to brochure including advertisements so they are no longer considered non -profit and have to pay a higher rate for the four mailings per year.    
.

Historical Commission – Salary of $1,000 has been included in this budget.  Historical Commission had requested the $1,000 last year and it was not funded.  Town Administrator has included the $1,000 due to a directive from  the Board of Selectmen for clerical support for the committee. Consensus was that this was a lot of money to take the minutes of the Commission.  Commission meets once a month.   
Town Celebrations – Budget has been increased $500 to $2,000  for the Towns’ portion along with the Chamber of Commerce for Town Common Lights, and  Concerts on the Common.  Town provides the electricity and setting up of displays.  The Fire Department pays 100% for fireworks for the Night before the 4th  through donations.  Town only pays for overtime for Police Department for this event.            
Trails Committee -  No salary line item, the Committee works within the Recreation Department.  
MOTION MADE  by M. Trudell, for approval for the Culture & Recreation Budget  No Second) Committee will discuss this  budget segment after meeting with the DPW Parks Division on March 5
Library Budget.    
MOTION MADE by J. Vaillancourt, Seconded by S. Lawson for Favorable Action on the Library Budget in the amount of $843,685, Motion Passed (14-0-0) (14 voting) Unanimous 

Recreation Budget 

MOTION MADE by S. Lawson, Seconded by M. Trudell for Favorable Action on the Recreation Budget in the amount of $230,642, Motion Passed (13-0-1) (E. Barmakian abstained) (14 voting)   

Town Celebrations 

MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by A. Flowers for Favorable Action on the Town Celebrations Budget in the amount of $2,000, Motion Passed (14-0-0) (14 voting) (Unanimous)   

Trails Committee 

MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by A. Flowers for Favorable Action on the Trails Committee Budget in the amount of $650, Motion Passed (14-0-0) (14 voting) Unanimous  
MOTION MADE by P. Hinton, Seconded by S. Lawson to reduce the line item for Personnel  Services for the  Historical Commission to 0, Motion Passed (13-0-1) (J. Leith abstained) (14 voting)    
MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by T. Bowen for Favorable Action on the Historical Commission Expenses in the amount of $315, Motion Passed (14-0-0) (14 voting) Unanimous 
Culture and Recreation Segment held to after the Parks Committee meetings with the Committee on March 5.  
Assessment & Fringe Benefits  
Employee  Retirement Assessment 

OPEB - $300,000 contribution  is  being  included in this budget  Norfolk County Retirement System in a letter dated December 29, 2017 regarding payment options of the appropriation figures.  (Option 1 $5,073,132 payable in two equal payments or Option 2  paying the appropriation in a single payment  of $4,977,378 at a reduced rate of 2%.)  Actual appropriation bills will be sent out at a later date.    Committee requested that the  Chairman of the Norfolk County Retirement System J. Timilty meet with the Committee as this is only an invoice received  with no back-up information provided.  Some members felt it was better to pay the invoice all at once, Town Administrator disagrees.    
Important Dates
April 5, 2018 – Town Auditors and First Southwest/Bond Rating Company and J. Timilty, Chairman of Norfolk County Retirement to be  scheduled to meet with the Committee.   
7:35 p.m. – Committee Member M. Clow
Assessment & Fringe Benefit s Budget   
Unemployment - $150,000 requested, Town Administrator is recommending $115,000.  He explained that the last 5 years $150,000 has been budgeted, but these monies have not been spent.  (FY15 $81,536, FY16 $76,502, FY17 $57,413).  He does not anticipate any big layoffs.  He has looked at the budget and projected out the worst months.  He is comfortable with the  $115,000  requested and would like to possibly see this budgeted amount go lower. Casualty Insurance $1,072,320  Town Administrator is recommending $1,018,025.      Employee Fringe Benefits - $11,670,340 being requested, Town Administrator  $11,384,364.  MIIA FY16 saw an increase in insurance rates, Town was part of West Suburban Health and decided to look at other options, worked with Insurance Advisory Committee, see what options there are.  Town decided to join MIIA,  but there has been some union settlement dates  with timing due to different unions settlement date.  Town has been  with MIIA for  3 years, this year budgeted increased 9%.  Senior supplemental plan – Town pays 50%, for 370 retirees, dental insurance numbers are  not finalized. Town is looking to continue with Delta Dental for a 3 year plan.  Coverage remains same for Massachusetts  residents, some employees out of state.  Human Resource Director is compiling additional information.  According to the Town’s By-laws, Town pays the 80%, for retirees, Selectmen are not in favor of changing this, it would save approximately $310,000 year if it was changed.   He is just bringing this to the Committee’s attention.  All new employees pay 60%-40%.  
Town Administrator is recommending holding off voting on this budget,  he will work with MIIA to come up with firmer numbers and bring back  to the Committee at a at future date.   
MOTION MADE by  M. Trudell, Seconded by R. Nottebart for Favorable Action on the Employee Retirement Assessment Budget in the amount of $5,277,378, Motion Passed (13-1-1) ( J. Vaillancourt opposed, J. Burke abstained)  (15 voting)    
Committee would like to see members of the Norfolk County Retirement meet with retirees for a presentations.  

.  
MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by S. Lawson for Favorable Action on the Unemployment Compensation Budget in the amount of $115,000, Motion Approved (15-0-0) (15 voting) Unanimous 

MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by S. Lawson for Favorable Action  on the Casualty Insurance Budget in the amount of $1,018,025, Motion Approved (15-0-0) (15 voting (Unanimous)   
Budget Discussion

Any questions on any of the budgets, contact the Town Administrator. He has talked to Superintendent Lynch regarding the School Budget.  He would like to know their position but it is difficult as the State has not  come in with final numbers.. Committee would like to receive the information in a timely fashion. Chairman P. Stasiukevicius will speak to the School Superintendent regarding making copies of the School Budget available to the members.    Administration is also reviewing this year’s budgets  with the financial team on any potential problems.   He is monitoring the Snow and Ice Budget and, if there is any potential deficit he hopes to approach the Assessors for funds from the Overlay.   

Capital Budget – Finance Committee  Representative J. Burke spoke to there being some last minutes changes from what has been originally requested   on the Capital Budget. Information sheet will be updated for the Committee.  
Adjourn:  
MOTION MADE by M. Trudell, Seconded by P. Hinton to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m., Motion Passed (15-0-0) (15 voting) Unanimous 
Respectfully submitted,

Clare P. Abril

Clerk        
